From: miranda seymour Sent: 08 July 2019 11:51

To: Planning

Subject: tree proposals

Dear Camden Planning

YOUR REF 2019/3349/T - 51 BELSIZE PARK GARDENS

This is to confirm that we, inhabitants of the adjacent building, do not agree with the proposed removal of this established and much photographed Viburnum tree.

The reasons given in the 'Notification of Intended Works to Tree(s) in a Conservation Area' are incorrect:

- 1. This tree has NOT fallen over ie. "Fell to ground level" refer photos below.
- 2. The tree in no way obstructs or interferes with the drain cover refer photos below taken very recently

The concrete surround for the drain cover was recently made good and it can easily be accessed if/when required.

Currently one of the 3 refuse bins for 51 BPG is placed over this drain cover under what is a healthy tree.

There is sufficient space for the $3x\,51$ BPG refuse bins to be positioned beyond the tree ie. there is no need for this tree to be removed.

We look forward to hearing back from you on this matter and hope that our objection to the removal of this handsome and healthy tree is taken into consideration. It is poarticularly strange since there aremore substantial and aged trees farther along the street which threaten the safety of pedestrians, many of whom are children, by their overhang, and age

Yours sincerely Miranda Seymour



